MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 9th FEBRUARY 2010
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Mrs Day

Cllr Mrs Helmer





In Attendance:
2 members of public
	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllrs Johnson, Honey and Mrs Beale.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

The solar panel speed restrictions signs cost £2,555 each.  Cllr Gardener is yet to approach Mr Martin about the cutting of the grass round the pond.  
	WG

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	4


	Cllr Mrs Helmer declared an interest in the Cricket Club.
Concurrent Functions Grant Form
The Council completed the data gathering form sent out by Ashford Borough Council with regard to what the concurrent functions grant is spent on and how it could be calculated.  Council felt it should be based on a “per household” basis. 

	

	5
	War Memorial
	

	
	It was decided that this item would be carried over until a full Council Meeting.
	

	
	
	

	6
	Financial Regulations – for consideration
	

	
	It was decided that this item would be carried over until a full Council Meeting.


	

	7
	Recycling
	

	
	Cllr Honey had informed the Clerk that there was nothing new to report on this matter.  The Councillors wondered if talks might progress should the situation in Wye/Brook change.


	

	8
	Evington Cricket Club
	

	
	Cllr Johnson wished to discuss this but following the article in the magazine the Council commented that it is with sadness it is noted that Evington Cricket Club has closed.

	

	9
	County Councillor
	

	
	The Clerk had been asked by Cllr Wickham whether a few of the Councillors would be prepared to meet with him for a walk of the Parish – Cllrs Gardener and Mrs Helmer both agreed that they would be happy to do this.

	

	10
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	The insurance issue with Mr Martin has been added to the Risk Assessment.

	

	11
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  A cheque was signed for hedge cutting of the playing field costing £58.75, Mr Marsh had also commented that he had found this difficult as someone has thrown hedge cuttings into the field and he difficulty in getting his tractor close enough to the hedge to cut it.

	

	12
	Correspondence
	

	13
	All Councillors now have a copy of the Brook Parish plan to peruse, undertaking a Parish Plan will be discussed at the next meeting.  The Service Level Agreement will be discussed at the next meeting.
Public Participation

The public present at the meeting were pleased at how much better Highways are and reported that they had logged some pot holes which had now been repaired

	

	14
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Cllr Mrs Day reported that she is yet to start the work required to amend the footpath to the Church.
It was noted that it is hoped that Wye College will be re-launched as an Independent University.

Parking at the Garage appears to be a problem, Cllr Gardener will approach the people working there about this issue.

The Parish Council will compliment Highways on their work as it seems they have improved so greatly.

	

	15
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday March 10th 2010.
	

	
	
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

